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Jazz Communion is scheduled for this Sunday, August 31 at 10 
a.m.  An all-star band is lined up, featuring Al Hamme on sax, Jeff 
Stockham on trumpet, Joe Michaels on bass, and Tyler Dempsey on 
drums. They will be featuring the music of Horace Silver this year, the 
great jazz composer who passed away in June.  
 
Rev. Carter is preaching about Moses and the burning bush (Exodus 
3), and the band members promise to keep their shoes on. But you 
don’t have to keep yours on! Come and join in the joy! 

Worship on Sundays will continue at 10:00 a.m. for 
the foreseeable future. The results of the recent 
church survey were helpful - but are just the tip of the 
iceberg in deciding on any changes in the structure 
of our Sunday mornings. We are grateful to have the 
congregation together at 10:00.  See you on Sunday! 

Women’s Association Annual Gathering 

What:  Rest‐Relax‐Renew 

When:  Tuesday, September 9, 2014   

from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm 

Where:  Pond House @ Hull’s Spring Hill Farm 

Who:  The Reverend Rebecca Tanner will preview the 

2014‐2015 Bible Study, “Reconciling Paul:  A 

Contemporary Study of 2 Corinthians.” 

Why:  To learn more about God’s word and to enjoy 
the fellowship of one another. 
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The Presbyter deadline for  
The October  issue is 
September 12 , 2014 

——— 
     The Presbyter is a monthly newsletter of the First 
Presbyterian Church, 300 School Street, Clarks 
Summit, PA  18411. 
     All visitors are welcome to worship with us. 
Worship services will be held at 10:00 a.m. Child 
care is available all morning.  Communion is 
observed the first Sunday of every month.  
      If you do not attend a church in this area, we 
invite you to any and all of the events, programs, and 
worship services described in this newsletter.  Please 
call the church office to arrange child care. Our 
sanctuary and Fellowship Hall are both handicapped 
accessible. 
 
Church Office                      (570) 586-6306 
Fax                                                     (570) 587-3784 
Web Page                                          www.fpccs.org 
Pastor                                             William G. Carter  
Director Educational Ministry                    Tina Ide 
Administrative Assistant                    Nancy Owens 
Treasurer                                          Wayne Griffiths 
Editor                                                  Lindsey Hardy  
Clerk of Session                                 Beverly Bright 
Director of Adult  & Teen Choirs         Susan Kelly 
Director of Bells                            Richard Cochrane 
Director of Chapel Choir                   Kay Ten Eyck 
Organist                                               Kay Ten Eyck 
Sexton                                                    John Conklin 

Notes from the Session Meeting on July 29, 2014 
Beverly Bright, Clerk of Session 
  
 1.  Session Committee Assignments, 2014-2015 are as fol-
lows:  Building & Grounds, Frank Garnecki, Chair and Don 
Keen; Christian Education & Growth, Jana Schillinger, Chair & 
Carole LaCoe; Fellowship, Briar Woodley, Chair, Wally Longcor 
and Bill Keen; Finance, Jim McLaughlin, Chair and Patti De-
laney; Mission & Justice, Robin Pinches, Chair & Diane 
Scheuer; People in Ministry, Heather Acker & Steve Selige,   
Co-chairs; Worship.Music/Arts, Dick Cochrane, Chair and Judy 
Cutler. 
2.  Session reviewed the general assembly actions. 
3.  Session acknowledged receiving the $1,500 grant for our 
Ministry to Seasonal Farm workers. 

The deadline for Presbyter submissions  is  listed 

on page two of each  issue of the Presbyter and 

a  reminder  is  sent about one week before  the 

deadline.    If  you would  like  to  be  included  on 

the e‐mail  list please  send  your  information  to 

craftlinds@aol.com  and  reference  Presbyter  in 

your subject line. 

Please be aware of the deadline as many hands 

are  involved  in  getting  the  Presbyter  to  our 

members.    Late  submissions  may  not  be          

included. 

All submissions can be sent to 

 Craftlinds@aol.com 
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From the Pastor 
William G. Carter 

In the dusty books of church history, there is a vital quote from Saint Irenaeus: “The glory of God is a human 
being fully alive.”  

Irenaeus was a Christian saint from the second century, born shortly after most of the New Testament was 
written. He lived in a tumultuous time. Rome’s empire was brutal, the church’s foundations were shaky. For 
most people, life was far more uncertain than it is today. Yet he could discern one sure location of the glory 
of God: in the well‐being of a human person. 

I chew on this wisdom regularly. Often I see people when they are sick, or perhaps dying. Sometimes they 
come for a cup of coffee when their lives are a mess. They entrust me with some of the secret brokenness 
that few know about: the struggle with addiction, the child who has gone off the rails, the smashed 
relationship, the illness that has not yet been announced. In the thick of these things, what is it that brings us 
fully alive? 

Our world offers a lot of counterfeit solutions: make a lot of money, indulge your pleasure centers, hook up 
with whatever or whoever entertains you, run hard, isolate yourself from neighbors and strangers, avoid 
pain, take a trip, and so on. None of these has any lasting value although they provide short‐term 
distractions. I recall what a friend told me upon returning from a summer journey to Ireland: “I’m exhausted 
from the trip, spent more money than I had, and need to rest after my vacation.” Sound familiar? 

What is it that brings me alive? I think of my weekly ritual of preparing sermons. Truth be told, it nearly kills 
me. Even as I plan long ahead, the regular routine of wresting with a biblical text, finding something that I can 
share, translating it into everyday language without doing it violence, arranging the flow and rhetoric of the 
message, standing up and speaking the whole mess – it almost does me in every week, and I love it. It slays 
me, it raises me, and the exhilaration brings me alive. 

What about you? The answer will be as distinct as you are. One person loves the vitality of meeting with 
others and collaborating on leadership, while another swears off committee meetings as toxic. One dear soul 
is enriched through solitary meditation and prayer, while another one finds vitality in singing praises in the 
glad company of a choir. One person loves to serve others face to face, and another needs a long walk alone 
in the woods. Yet for each of us, there are life‐giving practices that make us well. And they can be undertaken 
even when life is a mess. In fact, that’s often when they matter the most. 

What will make you well? This will be a recurring theme for me this year. We will have occasional healing 
services to pray for God’s restorative power in our lives. We will have stimulating education topics that 
explore all manner of well‐being. And we will challenge one another to “get outside” – in nature, in a world 
of need, beyond the insulation of our comfort zones – and be part of God’s life‐giving, life‐restoring work. 

Wishing you the deep health of Christ,  

Rev. Bill 
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Wednesday Supper Reservations 

Light Supper is served before The Way classes from 5:15-6:10 for those with reservations. 

Suggested donation: $3 per person. 

Please return reservation slips no later than Monday.  Slips can be placed in the basket near the phone in the kitchen 
or in the offering plate.  You may also call the church office to make reservations. 

Reservations slips can be found in the church office, in the kitchen, or in pews. 

THE WAY 
The Wednesday Adults and Youth Christian Education 

“I am the WAY, the TRUTH, and the LIFE” 

Supper, 5:15  *  Gathering Time, 6:10  *  Classes for all ages, 6:15 

Spark (Newborns - 3 year olds) enjoy Bible stories, songs and games in the nursery with teacher Linda 
Schuller and our Sunday caregivers. In September, our Spark students will hear about the stories of Adam 
and Eve (Genesis 2:4-25), The First Sin (Genesis 3:1-24), and Joseph (Genesis 15:1-15; 50:15-21). 
  
Power Xpress (4 year old - Grade 5) are divided into two age groups and experience Bible stories through 
interactive rotation classes.  September’s unit is How The Bible Came to Be. Students will discover how the 
Bible was written by many different people, that it has been passed down and translated over the years and 
how knowing God’s laws teaches us how to show God’s love through our actions. 
  
We Believe: The Story of God’s Faithfulness (Grades 6-8) meets in room 209 with Jana Schillinger and 
Chris Norton.  Using We Believe: The Story of God’s Faithfulness, our Middle School Class will spend the 
year digging deeper into the Old Testament, learning and experiencing how God revealed himself to the 
Hebrew people.  In September, students start at the beginning with the stories of creation, the first sin, Noah, 
and Cain and Abel (Genesis 1-11). 
  
PresbyYouth: Prophets and the Exile (Grades 9-12; college age adults) meets in room 111 with Charlie 
Pinches and Darlene Scappatura.  Throughout the fall, this class will be using PresbyYouth’s curriculum: 
Prophets and Exile. In this unit, students will hear the stories of Elijah, Isaiah, and Jeremiah as they explore a 
variety of spiritual practices to help hear God’s voice and get to know the prophets of God who preached 
repentance to the people.  The journey begins in September with a look at Elijah as a prophet devoted to 
showing others who the true God is (1 Kings 17-19). 
 
 
 
 
Talking About God Stuff (TAGS), Room 206. September 10 - October 8: The Healings of Jesus. Rev. 
Carter will lead a weekly Bible Study on the Healings of Jesus. On September 24, we will have a special 
panel on the question, “What makes us well” (see Rev. Bill’s column on page 3). 
  
Faith and Life, Room 210. September 10-October 8: TechnoChristian. It is nearly impossible to live without 
computers and cell phones in every aspect of daily life. Yet technology adds peculiar challenges as well as 
new connections. Come and join in a weekly conversation about the blessings and fears of technology, 
privacy matters, cyber-terrorism and cyber-bullying, as well as new opportunities for Christian growth and 
outreach. We are blessed to have a number of our church members to lead the conversations!  

We hope to see you there! 

The W.A.Y. begins on September 10.  
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 “T” Time 
Tina Ide, Director of Educational 

Ministries 
  

As  you  look  through  the  Presbyter,  you may  have 
noticed  there  are  a  few  small  changes  to  our 
Wednesday W.A.Y. program.   Our desire  is  for  this 
program  to  grow  and  to  shape  you  in  your  faith 
journey.    The  changes  you  see  were  prayerfully 
made  and we  hope  they will  indeed  improve  our 
Wednesday program. 
  
Dinner this year will be served from 5:15‐6:10.  This 
allows  some  people more  time  to  eat  dinner  and 
have fellowship time with each other.  It also allows 
time for our children and youth to eat dinner before 
going to their choirs. 
  
Students  in  grade  6 will  now  join  our  7th  and  8th 
grade  students  in  a  middle  school  class.    This 
adjustment  is  intended  to  build  community  and 
connection among our youth. 
  
Our PowerXpress  children will now be divided  into 
two classes ‐ one for age 4 ‐ grade 1 and another for 
grade  2‐5.    With  only  two  rotation  classes,  this 
means students will now spend two weeks on each 
Bible story or theme. 
  
The high school class will expand to  include anyone 
in college or of college age (late teens‐early 20’s). 
  
Amid all  this  change,  rest assured,  there are many 
things remaining the same.  Classes will continue to 
meet on Wednesday evenings during the 6:15‐7:15 
hours.  Children in the PowerXpress rotation will still 
meet together for 15 minutes before going to their 
stations.  Our nursery class remains available to our 
newborn‐age 3 children.   We continue to offer two 
adult  education  classes  which  meet  at  the  same 
time as the children’s classes. 
  
Once again, we hope  the changes will  improve  the 
W.A.Y. program.  We look forward to seeing you this 
year on Wednesday evenings! 

 
 

Confirmation Class 

We will be offering a confirmation class this year for 
any  student  in  grades  7‐12  who  is  ready  to  dig 
deeper  in  their  faith  and  learn  what  it means  to 
belong to the church. 

  

Confirmation will meet on  Sundays  from 11:30am‐
1:00pm.    There  will  a  meeting  on  Sunday, 
September  14  at  11:30  for  all  parents  and  youth 
who are interested in confirmation. 

  

If you have any questions or concerns prior  to  this 
meeting, please contact Tina Ide. 
 

 

Youth Ministry 

 Speaking of changes, this year the youth group will 
meet once a month for a time of fun, fellowship and 
learning.   Events will begin  in October so keep your 
eyes open for more details! 

 

  
Robert London Scholarship 

  

Last year, a scholarship fund was set up  in memory 
of Robert London.  This scholarship was designed to 
financially assist children and youth who wish to go 
to a church camp, leadership conference or event. 

  

This  summer,  the  Christian  Education  and  Growth 
Committee  awarded  this  scholarship  to  the 
following children and youth: Kieran Bedford, Ariana 
Billiot, Ran Billiot, Harley Miller,  and Cassie White.  
All  of  these  children  had  a  blast  attending  Camp 
Lackawanna  this  summer.    When  you  see  them 
around be sure to ask about what they learned and 
why they love going to camp! 
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Board of Deacons 

Care Team Ministry Coordinators are:   
Independent & Assisted Living:      Sara Ann Hosier  587-0371  

Emergency Needs:    Jo Conklin 563-0211 

Time of Loss:           TBD 

Emergency Home Repair/         

     Maintenance:           John Conklin        563-0211 

     Please let the Board of Deacons Care Team Coordinators or the church office know if 
anyone is in need of care.  

     We’re here to care for FPC members and friends and we count on all of you to let us 
know when help is needed. This is our ministry and our Christian privilege to care for you. 

Weekend in the woods: 
A great time was had by those who came to Camp Lackawanna whether it was for 
Saturday night and Sunday or just Church and a picnic on Sunday.  Here are a cou-
ple of scenes from the event. 
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WORSHIP AND MUSIC FALL “NOTES” 
Please join us this year in making a joyful noise! 
 
We’ve made a few changes to our schedule. Our Children’s Chapel Choir and our 
Teen Choir will rehearse concurrently. The Teens will rehearse in the sanctuary 
while the Chapel Choir will rehearse in the choir room. Pizza and drinks will be 
available at 5:00 for those who wish to come early for a quick supper. 
 
Adult Choir—Dr. Susan Kelly, director; Kay Ten Eyck, accompanist 
The adult choir will have their first rehearsal in the sanctuary on Wednesday, September 3rd from 7:15PM-8:30PM.  
We would love to have you join us!  Feel free to just “show up” on September 3rd or contact Susan if you have questions 
(570-362-0383 or skelly225@verizon.net). 
 
Teen Choir—Dr. Susan Kelly, director; Kay Ten Eyck, accompanist 
The “award-winning” teen choir will have their first rehearsal in the sanctuary on Wednesday, September 10th from 
5:30PM to 6:10PM.  This will be our rehearsal time for the 2014-2015 school year.  If you are an older youth and like 
to sing, please join us!  
 
Chapel Choir—Kay Ten Eyck, director and accompanist 
The Chapel Choir will begin rehearsals in the choir room on Wednesday, September 10th from 5:30PM to 6:10PM. If 
you are a younger youth and like to sing, please join us! If you have questions please contact Kay (570-313-0146 or 
kayt1085@gmail.com). 
 
Bell Choir—Dick Cochrane, director 
The Bell Choir will begin rehearsals on Wednesday, September 17th from 8:30PM to 9:15PM.  High-school-age teens 
and adults who can read music are welcome.   If you want to try ringing for the first time, or if you're an experienced 
ringer, come join in.  Call Dick at 570-587-3970, or just show up in Fellowship Hall on Wednesdays. 
 
Hymn Helpers—Kay Ten Eyck, director 
Something new! From time to time we’d like to have a few people ring descants with the hymns. We will only meet the 
week before we are ringing. You will not need to know how to read music; everything will be quick and easy to learn. 
Please let Kay know if you are interested! (570-313-0146 or kayt1085@gmail.com). 
 
And . . . if singing or ringing isn't your passion, there is still an opportunity for you to be involved by joining the Wor-
ship, Music and Arts committee.  Contact Dick Cochrane at 570-587-3970 for more information. 

I am very excited to announce the Arts at First Presbyterian season 
for 2014-2015. We will mail you a brochure in September which will 
provide more details about each performance. All concerts will be held 
on Sundays at 4 pm. 
 

October 26, 2014           Performance by the Hickory Project, NEPA's finest bluegrass band 
November 23, 2014       Concert featuring FPC musical ensembles 
February 14-15, 2015    Participation in the Clarks Summit Ice Festival including a return    
                         appearance by juggler Rob Smith 
March 29, 2015              Mark Laubach, organ and Rick Hoffenburg, piano and the Marywood  
           University Chamber Singers 
April 19, 2015                 Matthew Slotkin, guitar and Joe Murphy, saxophone 
 
Concerts are open to the public. Even though we take a free-will offering at each event, we rely on contribu-
tions from individuals and government grants to meet our expenses. Please consider supporting the arts se-
ries this year by sending a check to the church with "Arts Series" in the memo block. We certainly appreciate 
any support you can provide! 
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What is Stephen Ministry? 
 
Stephen Ministry is a way con-
gregations can provide high-
quality care and outreach to 
hurting people in the congrega-
tion and community. Stephen 
Ministers are congregation 
members who have gone 
through 50 hours of training to 
provide one-to-one, Christ-
centered care. Each Stephen 
Minister is matched with a hurt-
ing person - men paired with 
men, women with women - and 
meets weekly with that person 
to listen, care, pray, and en-
courage. 
 
Stephen Ministers care for 
those dealing with grief, di-
vorce, job loss, hospitalization, 
financial struggles, loneliness, 
convalescence, terminal illness, 
and many other life difficulties. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The book group will start up 
again on September 25th at 
Judy Cutler's  house.  We will 
be discussing: The Aviator’s 
Wife: a novel by Melanie Ben-
jamin Benjamin delivers another 
stellar historical novel based on 
the experiences of an extraordi-
nary woman. In this outing, she 

spot l ights Anne Morrow      
Lindbergh, wife of wildly famous 
Charles Lindbergh and pioneer-
ing aviatrix and accomplished 
author in her own right. Though 
their courtship is the stuff of 
every girl’s romantic fantasy, 
time and reality combine to re-
veal a much different story. 
Plagued by tragedy and often 
stifled by her domineering hus-
band, she eventually manages 
to carve out a quasi-
independent life and career for 
herself. 
 

 
MUSIC CAMP 

SUNDAY, 
SEPTEMBER 7TH, 2014 

2:00 to 4:00 
 

All Kindergarten through 6th 
grade children are invited to an 
afternoon of singing, games 
and learning!  
 
Singing in a group engages the 
mind, body and heart of your 
child. It teaches children to work 
together as a team and gives 
them the opportunity to grow 
intellectually and emotionally. 
Through games and activities 
we will explore musical con-
cepts such as pitch, rhythm and 
tempo which will lay a founda-
tion for reading music. 
 
This program is FREE of 
charge and is staffed by trained, 
experienced leaders. You do 
not need to be a member of the 
church for your family to partici-
pate. Advanced registration is 
helpful but not required. For 
more opportunities to grow 
through music, please visit our 

web site, www.fpccs.org.  
Have questions? Please con-
tact Kay Ten Eyck, Chapel 
C h o i r  D i r e c t o r ,  a t 
kayt1085@gmail.com or the 
Church Office (570) 586-6306, 
office@fpccs.org. 
 
 

PresbyDine Kickoff 
Sunday Sept. 14 at 6:30 PM 

 
Are you looking for additional 
ways to meet fellow church 
members? 
Do you enjoy going out to din-
ner, hiking or seeing movies 
with others? 
 
Then PresbyDine is the group 
for you! It doesn’t matter if you 
have a large family or are single 
there is room for you in a Pres-
byDine group.  Everyone is in-
vited to attend the Kick Off des-
sert on Sunday evening Sept. 
14th at 6:30 PM in Fellowship 
Hall.  This meeting is for current 
and new members, so bring 
your calendars and activity 
ideas.  Last year’s groups went 
hiking at Mellow Park, biking on 
the Lehigh Gorge trail, met for 
brunch, attended a show in 
Scranton – the possibilities are 
endless! 
 
Do you have questions?  Are 
you unable to attend the kickoff 
and would like to participate?  
Will you be attending the des-
sert?  If any of these questions 
apply to you please call John 
and Connie Weiss at 570-586-
0434 or email your RSVP to 
cweiss@epix.net.   
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Joys and Sorrows  Lectionary  
 Readings 

Lectionary Readings 
September 7 
23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Exodus 12:1-14; Psalm 149; Romans 
13:8-14; Matthew 18:15-20 
 
September 14 
24th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Exodus 14:19-31; Psalm 114; Romans 
14:1-12; Matthew 18:21-35 
 
September 21 
25th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Exodus 16:2-15; Psalm 105:1-6, 37-45; 
Philippians 1:21-30; Matthew 20:1-16 
 
September 28 
26th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Exodus 17:1-7; Psalm 78:1-4, 12-16; 
Philippians 2:1-13; Matthew 21:23-32 

Olivia May Ceresini, daughter of Joe and Becky Owens Ceresini, was 
born June 9, 2014.  Olivia is Nancy Owens' first grandchild (!), so the 
mood in the office has been quite high. 

Sympathy of the congregation is extended to the family of Pam Carring-
ton who passed recently.  A memorial service was held for her on August 
6, 2014. 
 
Sympathy of the congregation is extended to Mary Sponaugle and her 
family at the recent passing of her husband, Isaac.  Service of Witness to 
the Resurrection was conducted on August 15, 2014 by Rev. Carter. 
 
The sympathy of the congregation is extended to family and friends of 
Ruth Post, who entered the church triumphant August 11, 2014.    

Now that I've recovered from my knee surgery, I must take the time to 
sincerely thank you minister, deacons, and church members who 
called me and sent greetings while I was incapacitated.  It certainly 
meant more to me than words can say. 
 
On another note, I am happy to announce I'll be serving as church re-
ceptionist for one day a month, the second Friday.  I look forward to 
this pleasant experience.   
 
Sincerely, 
Gayle Hamilton 

Dear Presbyterian Church Family, 
 
Thank you for giving us the wonderful Graduate Recognition Service.  The 
Reception was so lovely, all the members and families were so welcoming 
to us, asking what we are planning to do in life.  
 
All the food was truly delicious and beautiful.  It was a very memorable 
time for us and we thank everyone for the work entailed preparing such a 
reception. 
 
Thank you all, and especially Rev. Carter, for his wonderful example to us. 
 
Christian Love and Thanks,  Christabel (Newman) & Jessica (Maietta) 

It is not too early to start 
planning my Thanksgiving 
Feast.  Once again I am in-
viting anyone who would like 
to share Thanksgiving dinner 
with others who are alone or 
just don't feel like cooking 
this year to my home for a 
day of wonderful fellowship 
and good food.  Contact 
Judy Cutler at 570-446-9310 
or  
jdragonflyc@hotmail.com for 
more information or to let me 
know you would like to join 
me. 
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Second Annual Camp Lackawanna Golf 
Tournament 

Shadowbrook Golf Course 
Shadowbrook Inn and Resort, Tunkhannock 
 

Saturday, September 27, 2014 
 
 8:00-8:45 AM Registration 
 9:00 AM  Shotgun Start 
 1:30 PM  Luncheon 
 

Cost $75 
 

For more information visit 
www.lackawannapresby.org/camphome 

or call 570-348-0643. 
 
 

State Hospital Luncheon 
 

Oct 7th 
 

 Please join us for fellowship 
and lunch with our guests at 

noon in Fellowship Hall 
 

Presbyterian Women   




